

# Ambler, Charles Lawrence/Laurens 1897 NY – 1975 NY

		a		17	050.3	00	TITS	11/2
(Surnan	Ambler,	(Christia)	n name)	(/	250,1		White or col	ored)
Residence:	(Street and hou	se number)	Os (Tow	sining on or city)	(County	)	NEW YOU (State)	RK
*Enlisted in	RAat	Mineol	a Li	N.Y			Sept 1	2/17
†Born in	Ossinin	g N.Y	THE TH		20 1	T 1 12	20 5/1	2 yrs
Organizations:	Sq-Haze Aero Sq	lhurst Sig C	Field to Dec	Mineola 1/17; 2 Dec 5/1	L I N.Y	to Nov	18/17; Pursui	15
Engagements:				_				-
Wounds or oth	er injuries re	ceived in	action: No	one.				
‡Served oversea								
§ Hon. disch.	May 10/			obilization				
Was reported		0	per cent	disabled on	date of discha	arge, in vi	ew of occup	ation.
Remarks:				_				_
1311						4		
Form No. 724-1 March 12,	1/2, <b>A. G. O.</b> 1920.	*Insert " date of enlis †Give dat	R. A.", "N. stment.	G.", "E. R. C.' † Give pla ere from and arr	", "N A.", as ca	ase may be, i late of birth, ed States. 6	ollowed by pl or age at enlis Give date.	ace and stment.

New York Army Card = https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/337259:3030

Life:

nau reached shore.

A large number of those who have cabled their safety are members of the 213th Aero Corps. Among them are Charles Ambler, son of Mrs. Lillian Outhouse, State Road, Ossining; Private Harold R. Stevenson, son of Harry Stevenson, Sea Cliff, N. Y .; Private Frederick R. Rathgeber, of 180 Purdy Street, Long Island City, formerly employed by Steinway & Sons, who is twenty-six years old, and was a Boy Scout master before he enlisted; Private Harold Conklin, son of George M. Conklin, of Oyster Bay; Corporal John F. Eberhard, twenty-two, of 247 St. Nicholas Avenue, Brooklyn; Corporal Henry J. Shaw, son of Mrs. Clara B.

[article continues] – "New York Tribune" Saturday 9 Feb 1918 p 2

Mrs. Lillian Outhouse of Ossining was taken ill upon receipt of news of the sinking of the Tuscania. Her son, Corporal Charles L. Ambler of the 213th Aere Squadron, was, she knew, aboard. No word has been received from him, but Washington advices stated that he had been taken to land.

"I am thankful he escaped," she said. "I'll feel better now." Corporal Ambler is 22 years old.

"New York Herald" Saturday 9 Feb 1918 p 2

# **Incorporations**

Scandinavian Import-Export Co., Inc., \$100,000; Manhattan; Jacob Erichsen, Ten Eyck R. Beardsley, Charles L. Ambier, Ossining, N. Y.

"New York Tribune" Saturday 9 Aug 1919 p 12

Plans for the second dinner of the newly formed Problem were announced this morning by Charles L. Ambler, secretary of the organization. The first dinner was held in July and was a big success, and now that the Summer is over and practically all the villagers have returned from their annual vacations, the officials of the club feel that a large number of townspeople will avail themselves of the opportunity to learn about the new city charter which has been in the process of formation for almost two years.

As is customary at the dinners held by the Problem Club, there are two speakers to present the particular subject chosen for the dinner. These speeches are followed by general discussion on the part of all those present, so that all may state their views. Almost 100 gathered for the first dinner.

The Ossining Problem Club was formed in June, with the purpose of meeting twice a month. The second meeting of the month has been set aside as a dinner meeting. first meeting of each month, the Board of Directors of the club hold a meeting, at which time they decide on the particular topic for the month, after which they select their speakers, and make arrangements for the dinner. The club was formed for the purpose of non-partisan public discussion of pressing civic problems, in an effort to solve those problems for the good of the village.

<sup>&</sup>quot;Port Chester (NY) Daily Item" Thursday 15 Sep 1927 p 5

# Judge Mack Continues Jurors Freedom; A Hot Weather Boon

Jurymen, Litigants And Attorneys Still Permitted To Smoke And Go Coatless During Trial; Will Allow Other Juries Same Rights

### Excerpt:

The first jury to be given the freedom to smoke and still sitting is considering a \$62,000 damage action brought by Harry Creighton Ingalls, of Larchmont, against Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Dodge, of New York. Ingalls is seeking architect's fees for building two homes for the Dodges. Members of this jury are John A. Jewett, of Eastchester; George Hunt of Yonkers; Charles Ambler, of Ossining; Joseph Cassacles, of Cortlandt; Elmer Dunkelberger, of Rye; Oswald Anderson, of Mount Vernon; Jesse J. Anderson, of Yonkers; Clifford N. DeLacey, of White Plains; C.

"Yonkers (NY) Herald Statesman" Wednesday 23 Jul 1930 p 3

Henry Abbey, of Rye; Stacy O. Sears, of Greenburgh; Enu Brown, of Yorktown, and Henry McClintock,

of Scarsdale.

BARGAIN! Attractive mod. home, six room; tile bath; open porch, hot water heat, fireplace; 2-car garage. Situated on large land-scaped plot in restricted section. Price \$11,500. Very reasonable terms.

CHARLES L. AMBLER
Realtor. Ossining.
197 Main St. Phone 675.

"Yonkers (NY) Statesman" Friday 11 Sep 1931 p 17

# CATCHER OF 59 BASS IS TRYING FOR 60TH

OSSINING, Aug. 18. — Morris Rice, retired business man, of Prospect Avenue, has caught 59 bass so far this season, and went out on the Hudson today to catch his 60th. Rice is trying to beat Charles L. Ambler, Ossining real estate broker, who recently caught a 12 pound bass, on a blood-worm, off Croton Point. None of Rice's bass have weighed 12 pounds but he keeps on fishing.

"New Rochelle (NY) Standard-Star" Friday 18 Aug 1933 p 15

EIGHT-POUND BASS CAUGHT

OSSINING — An eight-pound striped bass, believed to be the second largest hooked in the Hudson River during the past 25 years, was caught by Morris Rice off Croton Point. Rice, an Ossining resident, reports the fish was 28½ inches long and 16½ in girth. An Ossining resident, Charles Ambler, holds the record for the largest, a 12-pounder hooked off Haverstraw two years ago.

"Port Chester (NY) Daily Item" Tuesday 23 Apr 1935 p 9

# Tuckahoe Couple Buy House In Crestwood

The sale of a one-family English-style house with detached garage at 172 Westchester Avenue, Crestwood, to Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Walters of 65 Bella Vista Street, Tuckahoe, for Mrs. H. F. Odell was reported today by George J. Dixon, realtor, of 100 Parkway Road, Bronxville.

Mr. Dixon also sold the Cape Cod cottage, set on an acre of land, in. Kitchewan, to Mr. and Mrs. Hawthorne L. Smyth, formerly of Bryn Mawr. Mr. and Mrs. Nelson B.- Dutcher were the sellers and Charles L. Ambler of Ossining was the cooperating broker.

"Yonkers (NY) Herald Statesman" Thursday 20 Sep 1945 p 8

OSSINING: 2 families-new & used From \$17.500 to low \$30's. Enjoy life, collect rent. Real money-makers. Hurry! Knollwood Home Sales WI 1-2971

"Yonkers (NY) Herald Statesman" Tuesday 13 Jun 1961 p 27

Wife:

# Charles L Ambler

in the New York, New York, U.S., Extracted Marriage Index, 1866-1937

Name	Charles L Ambler
Gender	Male
Marriage Date	27 Nov 1920
Marriage Place	Manhattan, New York, USA
Spouse	Edna Smith
Certificate Number	34838

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-

content/view/2491447:9105?tid=&pid=&queryId=c062d3c2392c427840372f6429fcfe4e& phsrc=cPx1738&\_phstart=successSource

# AMBLER-SMITH.

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Smith of 2,025 Madison avenue, New York City, have announced the marriage of their daughter, Edna E. Smith, to Charles L. Ambler of Ossining, N. Y.

The ceremony was performed by Rev. G. L. Nuckolls, of St. James's Methodist Episcopal Church, Saturday.

"Yonkers (NY) Statesman" Monday 29 Nov 1920 p 5

Children:

# R.P.I. GRADUATES REPRESENT MANY FOREIGN NATIONS

## Students Also Come From 28 States In Nation

The 400 candidates receiving degrees today at Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute's 144th commencement represented 28 different states, 11 foreign countries, the District of Columbia and Puerto Rico.

The foreign countries represented included Austria, Bolivia, Can ada, China, Colombia, Cuba, Holland, India, Norway, South Africa and Venezuela. The states were Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Delaware, Florida, Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Kansas, Louisiana, Maryland, Massachusets, Michigan, Minnesota, Mississippi, Missouri, Nebraska, Nevada, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Texas, Utah and Vermont.

Bachelor of Electrical Engineering.

Charles L. Ambler, Ossining.

Son Charles Ambler graduates from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute – "Troy (NY) Times Record" Friday 26 Jan 1951 p 2

Father:

### THIRTY-SEVENTH ANNUAL MEETING

OF THE

# NEW JERSEY PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION,

HELD IN

### ASBURY PARK, NEW JERSEY.

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, June 12, 13 & 14,1907.

Proceedings of the Thirty-seventh Annual Meeting of the New Jersey Pharmaceutical Association.

26 New Jersey Pharmaceutical Association

### CHARLES L. AMBLER.

Charles L. Ambler of Ossining died last fall of typhoid fever after a few weeks illness. He was a salesman representing the H. K. Wampole Co. of Philadelphia, Pa. No further facts were obtainable. He joined the Association as an associate member in 1905.

Leaves have their time to fall,

And flowers to wither at the North winds breath,
And stars to set,—but all,

Thou hast all seasons for thine own, O Death!

https://books.google.com/books?id=pcUyAQAAMAAJ&pg=RA2-PA26&lpg=RA2-PA26&dq=%22ambler+charles+l%22&source=bl&ots=biVUsnEQwM&sig=ACfU3U2wWzW4qrMU5WsFkSxf-I7Ksr9fhQ&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiM1pfWo-LlAhUPI6wKHbXfCLAQ6AEwBHoECAgQAQ#v=onepage&q=%22ambler%20charles%20l%22&f=true

3

# THEIR BREAK FOR LIBERTY.

# TWO SING SING CONVICTS OVERPOWER A KEEPER BUT ARE RECAPTURED.

Sing Sing Prison, James Kelley and Michael Feeney, made a desperate attempt to escape this afternoon. A little after 2 o'clock Keeper Leander See took these men from the main prison up to the old female prison on the hill to elean up for the men who are usually locked up there. This has been the daily custom for a long time. The three entered the building, and then the convicts sprang on Lee and overpowered him. Kelley, who had a hammer concealed on his person, dealt the keeper a heavy blow on the top of the forehead, cutting the skin and causing the blood to flow freely.

See is a man about sixty years of age and not very strong. Kelley soon overpowered him and tied him up hand and foot with a piece of rope. The men then took his revolver and keys away from him. They pushed another convict, August Kline, whose duties were to look after the lamps, into a cell and locked him in. They then went to Keeper E. M. Pierce's room, where they helped themselves to two suits of citizens' clothes. By means of the keys they had taken from Keeper See they let themselves out of a side door, out of sight of the prison office.

side door, out of sight of the prison office.

Meanwhile Keeper See had managed to untie the rope around his feet, and with his wrists still firmly bound, he hastened down to the office and gave the alarm. Keeper George N. Bronson, with Charles L. Ambler, a citizen, started off toward Long Hill, east of the prison. and when they had reached the Titlar farm, about three miles from the prison, they caught sight of the fugitives sitting by a stone wall. The convicts were approached unobserved and were astonished almost out of their wite by the order, "Hold up your hands!" They turned and saw two revolvers covering them and made an unconditional surrender. They were then disarmed and marched back to the prison. disermed and marched back to the prison.

Kelley was sentenced, Jan. 11, 1889, for five years, for grand larceny, by Judge Gildersleeve, in New-York. Feeney was sentenced Sept. 19, 1889, for ten years, for assault with intent to kill Keeper Gay, in Clinton Prison, while serving a twenty years' sentence there. Both are desperate men. An effert has recently been made to have Feeney pardoned, on the ground that he acted in self-detense in killing Keeper Gay.

and Amelian balance continue 2 consent a consista fue of Cina Cina Cina Drie

Charles L. Ambler helps capture 3 escaped convicts from Sing Sing Prison in his hometown of Ossining, Westchester NY – "New York Times" Saturday 12 Apr 1890 p 1

## Only Fifteen Thirty-day Men Found.

Collector Erhardt went South yesterday with Mrs. Erhardt and a few friends for a few days' recreation. Acting Collector Couch appointed these temporary storekeepers to supervise the refining of raw sugar in bond: Francis M. King, John J. Loran, Michael J. Lally, Harry S. Rushmore. William H. Sinn. John M. Williams, David Jacobson. Matthew C. O'Hare, James J. Gorman. Arthur T. Ely, Charles L. Ambler, Edward J. Egan, Walter E. Bunton, Henry B. Shute, and Patrick V. Commins. These fifteen were taken from the eligible lists. They were the only ones on those lists of 150 not in permanent employment. As the remaining 120 will not throw up steady jobs to serve the Government thirty days, the remaining fifteen storekeepers needed will have to come from some other quarter.

"New York Sun" Thursday 5 Mar 1891 p 3

#### Mother:

# Lillian T Gale

in the New York State, Marriage Index, 1881-1967

Name	Lillian T Gale
Gender	Female
Marriage Date	29 Nov 1894
Marriage Place	Sing Sing, New York, USA
Spouse	Charles L Ambler
Certificate Number	23202

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-

<u>content/view/1302447:61632?tid=88503406&pid=220196814596&queryId=d1adc7c778e4</u> <u>3c6dd07b18c91f1eef3e&\_phsrc=cPx1733&\_phstart=successSource</u>

No. 15819	FOR THE GROO	2 1	PI. FOR THE	BRIDE
NAME Lymi	ru M. Quethous	colon Shite	Lillian Somblemb	lev Hit
RESIDENCE -	Gozetown	AGE 38	Ossuri 9	COLORETTOLLE
OCCUPATION -	Farmer.	NO. OF MARRIAGE /	- Contract	AGE 40
BIRTHPLACE -	-otors -on-Had.	2024 WIDOWER	nuli	NO. OF MARRIAGE
FATHER Cele	mgo Le.	DIVORCED	Ofm Hall	widow yes.
BIRTHPLACE -	ws.	" WHEN	71.80	DIVORCED
MOTHER Ma	crie & Jail	" WHERE	Clara & Francis	" WHEN
BIRTHPLACE -	Tes,	WHERE	7. CO	" WHERE
CONSENT BY -			una.	
DATE OF LICENSE 9 Oct 14	F DATE OF MARRIAGE /# 2	and 14	arasley ny gooffee	A PELATION D
PROFESSION	DATE OF MANIAGE CO.	TLAGE OF MARRIAGE	wasley My. 9 OFFICE	July P. Blacke

Name Lillian L Ambler

Gender Female

Age 40

Birth Date abt 1874

Marriage Date 14 Nov 1914

Marriage Place Westchester, New York, USA

Father Wm H Gale

Mother Clara E Terrill

Spouse Lyman M Outhouse

Film Number 001031350

https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/61377/images/TH-1-159371-66051-81?pld=900258369

Lillian A Outhouse

in the New York State, U.S., Death Index, 1957-1970					
Name	Lillian A Outhouse				
Gender	Female				
Age	82				
Birth Date	abt 1876				
Residence Place	Maryknoll, Westchester, New York, USA				
Death Date	21 Jan 1958				
Death Place	New York, USA				
Certificate Number	7979				

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/922176:61668

# New York State, U.S., Death Index, 1957-1970 View record Name Lillian A Outhouse Gender Female Age 82 Birth Date abt 1876 Residence Place Maryknoll, Westchester, New York, USA Death Date 21 Jan 1958 Death Place New York, USA Certificate Number 7979

https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/5602125/person/232506751791/facts

## Stepfather:

# Lyman M Outhouse in the New York, U.S., Death Index, 1852-1956 Name Lyman M Outhouse

Name	Lyman M Outhouse
Age	68
Birth Date	abt 1877
Death Date	29 Jan 1945
Death Place	Ossining, New York, USA
Certificate Number	6163

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/1652793:61535

	RE	GISTRATIO	ON CA	RD	
5" AIAL MBER	204			NUMS	184
Guan		release		arth	ende
hilehaura	A Property of the Party of the Control of the Contr			Writche	CONTRACT WITHOUT TO
Age in Years Dr	to of Birth	y 2	9	(County	876
	(Moith.)		Day 1		(rest.)
	1	RACE	1	Indi	MO.
White	Negro	Oriental		Ceiseo	Nancinaria
5 440		17			,
-	U. S. Cr	TIZEN		1	MLIEN
Native Born	Naturalised	Citizen by Fatter's Na Believ Regestrate's		Declarant	Non- declarent
10 1/23	11	12		13	14
15 If not a citizen of the l	II. S. of what suffice	are rug a silipun or sebi	-17		
	OCCUPATION	NEW YORK STREET, STREE	Law on the administration	OYER'S NA	ME
" Farn	ucl	17	204	1	
	A STACL R.4	Casu	4	Wastelle	de nog
NEAREST RELATIVE Addre	7.0	ian I			E. C.
1 AFFIRM TE	(No.) (8000)	OFIED ABOVE ANS	City or New	at Com	ety) chiefe
P. M. G. C Form No. 1 (	Red) Pi-ii	i cliegistra	nt'w signatu	ne or mark)	(ovido

		DES	SCRIPTIO	N OF RE	EGISTRA	NT	
	HEIGHT		1	BUILD		COLOR	COLOR
Tall	Modium	Short	Vender	Medicon	.1008	OF EYES	OF HAIR
21	22 /	23	24	25 1	24	11/ lug	2 gray
M 1 ce	to him h	de own at	nawers; th	hat I hav	e witness	n registered h	ture or mark
		6					
Date of	FRegistrati OAL BO IN THE STA	ARD F	1, 1 01 h	VZ 13, 7 TOTON STORES	MO. 5.		

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/13046686:6482

Siblings:

# Grace A. Burdick

Grace A. Burdick, 71, native of Ossining, former building department secretary and active member of Trinity Episcopal Church died Saturday at Phelps Memorial Hospital in North Tarrytown. She lived at 39 Somerstown Road.

Mrs. Burdick had spent a portion of her last day watching and applauding the Westchester County Volunteer Firemen's Association parade in Ossining. "She had a ball," said her daughter, Mrs. Thomas (Grace) Di Cuirci, today. "She loved the firemen and the Ossining department."

She was taken to the hospitalwhere she died later that day, having suffered a heart attack at home.

Mrs. Burdick served as secretary for the Ossining building department for 10 years, from 1964 to 1974 when she retired.

"She was great help to me when I came in 1968," said Robert Emerick, building inspector. "She was great gal, a swell person, and she really knew the village—she knew things people don't have written down."

She had long been active in Trinity Church affairs and had helped to establish the church thrift shop. She had also worked on the annual church fair, running the crafts booth.

She had been active also in local politics, and during the 1950s served as president of the Ossining Women's Republican Club.

Mrs. Burdick was born in Ossining June 11, 1903, a daughter of Charles and Lillian Ambler. She was married to William Burdick, who died in 1958.

She is survived by her daughter, Mrs. Di Cuirci of the home address, and two grandchildren.

# Wind Fells Flagpole, Man Critically Hurt

OSSINING — Richard Ambler, forty-four, who was hit on the head by a flag pole yesterday morning while on his way to catch a train, is in serious condition today in the Ossining Hospital.

Police say that Mr. Ambler was walking along Secor Road, when the flag pole on the property at 25 Secor Road snapped off in a gust of wind, and fell, hitting him on the head.

The 26-foot pole, owned by O. E. Cherry of 69 Hunter Street, was rotten at the base.

Mr. Ambler is unable to be moved even for X rays, not able to breathe without aid, and suffering a brain hemorrhage, and possible skull fracture.

An iron lung, loaned by the Infantile Paralysis Chapter, is being sent to the hospital by truck to aid Mr. Ambler.

# Flagpole Kills Vet

An Ossining man who served as an Army sergeant in the European theatre in World War II, died yesterday of injuries received when he was struck by a falling flagpole. He was Richard Ambler, 44, an interior decorator. Ambler was walking past a house at 25 Secor Road, Ossining, Thursday morning when a 26-foot wooden staff on the lawn broke off at the base and hit him on the head.

Left: "New Rochelle (NY) Standard-Star" Friday 30 Dec 1949 p 1 and right: "New York Daily News" Saturday 31 Dec 1949 p 100

# STRUCK BY POLE, MAN SUCCUMBS

Ossining Resident Dies In Iron Lung: Injuries To Skull Fatal

OSSINING - Richard Ambler, forty-five, died in an iron lung in Ossining Hospital yesterday at 1:30 P. M. from severe head injuries received when a flagpole fell on him Thursday morning.

Ambler suffered a severe laceration at the base of the brain, a fracture at the base of the skull and hemorhages at the base

of the brain.

The fire department respiration equipment was used at the hospital until an iron lung arrived. X rays were taken, but Ambler was pronounced dead at 1:30 P. M.

Ambler, an interior decorator in Ossining was en route to the train when a 26-foot wooden flagpole on the property at 25 Secor Road snapped off in a gust of wind and fell on him. Police listed the owner of the property as O. E. Cherry.

# Flagpole Kills Pedestrian

OSSINING - Richard Ambler. forty-five, died in an iron lung in Ossining Hospital yesterday at 1:30 P. M. from severe head injuries received when a flagpole fell on him Thursday morning.

Left: "Port Chester (NY) Daily Item" Saturday 31 Dec 1949 p 1 and right: "New Rochelle (NY) Standard-Star" Saturday 31 Dec 1949 p 1

(See Instructions attached)	INDUCTION ACTIVE BUT	TION FOR HEADSTONE OR (Please make out and return in duplicate)	MARKER
UPRIGHT MARBLE HEADSTONE  FLAT MARBLE MARKER	26 Mar 42	32 272 149 T	Check one)
FLAT GRANITE MARKER  BRONZE MARKER (NOTE RESTRICTIONS)	18 Oct 45	PENSION No.	HEBREW PAND
NAME (Last, First, Middle Initial)	HONORABLE	STATE NEW RANK SERGERALT	COMPANY
AMBLER, Richard  DATE OF BERTH (Month, Day, Year)  October 19, 1904	DATE OF DEATH (Month, Day, Year) December 30, 1949	U. S. REGIMENT, STATE ORGANIZATION. AND DIME	N
NAME OF CEMETERY  RDale Cemetery	December 50, 1949	LOCATION (City and State) Ossining, New Yo	
SHIP TO (I CERTIFY THE APTICANT FOR THIS STONE HA	S MADE ARRANGEMENTS WITH ME TO THANSPORT ATION TO THE CEMETERY)	NEAREST FREIGHT STATION (City and State) Ossining, New Yo	rk
AdoZpn Herss' Son	NSIGNEE)	Ossining, New Yo	rk
DO NOT WRITE HERE FOR VERIFICATION APR 2 5 195	I hereby arrival at desi	ils application is submitted for a stone for the agree to assume all responsibility for the ren ination, and properly place it at the decedent	unmarked grave of a veteran. noval of the stone promptly upon
ORDERE Columbus, Miss. 7 AUG B/L 3618397	- wae	APPLICANT'S SIGNATURE	11 Jan 50 DATE OF APPLICATION
SHIPPED	ADDRESS (Street, C	town Boad (ssining,	New York

Veteran headstone of brother Richard Ambler (1904-1949) -

https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/2375/images/40050\_2421401757\_00 28-01877?pld=1454100

Abbreviations:

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

### Name: Charles Lawrence Ambler / Charles Laurens Ambler

Name variations: World War II draft card spells middle name LAURENS

Military:

On Tuscania: 213th Aero Squadron - corporal

Serial number: 250,100

Entered service from: Ossining, Westchester NY Sailed on "Tuscania" as: Charles L. Ambler

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": mother Mrs. Lillian Outhouse, Ossining NY

Returned from war on: "Susquehanna" Apr 1919

Sailed on return ship as: Charles L. Ambler

Next-of-kin on return ship & rank: mother Mrs. Lillian Outhouse, RFD 1, Box 77A, Ossining

NY (sgt 1st class, 11th Balloon Co.)

World War I draft registration (1917):

### New York Army Card:

Serial 250,100. Born Ossining NY. Residence Ossining NY. Enlisted in Army at Mineola, Long Island NY on 12 Sep 1917. 15<sup>th</sup> Aero Squadron Signal Corps Air Service to 2 Nov 1917 – 100<sup>th</sup> Aero Squadron, Hazelhurst Field, Mineola, Long Island NY to 18 Nov 1917 – 15<sup>th</sup> Aero Squadron Signal Corps to 1 Dec 1917 – 213<sup>th</sup> Aero Squadron 2<sup>nd</sup> Pursuit Group. Ranks: private 12 Sep 1917 – corporal 5 Dec 1917 – sergeant 1<sup>st</sup> class 18 Apr 1919. Served overseas 24 Jan 1918 to 3 May 1919. Discharged 10 May 1919.

National Tuscania Survivors Association 1939 roster: 17 Main St., Ossining NY World War II draft registration (1942): b. 17 May 1897 Ossining NY; res: Kitchawan State Road, Ossining, Westchester NY. NOK Mrs. Edna E. Ambler of same address. Self-employed, business address: 197 Main St., Ossining NY

Veterans Administration Military Index: cannot locate – sections of surnames beginning with "A are missing in this file

### Birth & death:

Born: 17 May 1897 Ossining NY (NY military record: 20 yrs. 5 mos. old on 12 Sep 1917)

Died: 3 Mar 1975 Westchester Co. NY

Find A Grave record:

**Burial location:** 

Cemetery:

Tombstone:

Father: Charles L. Ambler, Sr., 21 Jun 1866 NY – 16 Oct 1906.

From: https://books.google.com/books?id=pcUyAQAAMAAJ&pg=RA2-PA26&lpg=RA2-PA26&dq=%22ambler+charles+l%22&source=bl&ots=biVUsnEQwM&sig=ACfU3U2wWzW4qrMU5WsFkSxf-I7Ksr9fhQ&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiM1pfWo-LIAhUPI6wKHbXfCLAQ6AEwBHoECAgQAQ#v=onepage&q=%22ambler%20charles%20l%22&f=false -

Son of Henry W. Ambler (1821-1901, F: 136684043) & Maria Brown (1829-1895, F: 136683836)..

Charles L. Ambler of Ossining NY died last fall of typhoid fever after an illness of a few days. Was a salesman representative of H.K. Wampole Co. of Philadelphia PA. Joined the New Jersey Pharmaceutical Association as an associate member in 1905.

Buried in Dale Cemetery, Ossining, Westchester NY

Find A Grave: 197609249

Stepfather: Lyman Metcalf Outhouse, 29 Feb 1876. Croton-on-Hudson, Westchester NY – 29 Jan 1945 Ossining, Westchester NY.

Son of Alonzo C. Outhouse & Marie E. Tait.

Stepfather's Find A Grave:

Stepfather's marriage: 14 Nov 1914 Westchester Co. NY

Mother: Lillian Gale Ambler Outhouse, 12 Jul 1873 NYC, NY – 21 Jan 1958 Ossining, Westchester NY.

Daughter of William H. Gale & Clara Edith Terrill.

Her obituary is in the "Ossining (NY) Citizen Register" 22 Jan 1958 - was not able to access 5 or 1878.

Find A Grave:

Parents' marriage: 29 Nov 1894 "Sing Sing"

Spouse: Edna Ellen Smith, 20 Nov 1896 – Dec 1973. From SSDI; resident of Westchester Co. NY.

Daughter of William E. Smith & Margaret Miller.

Spouse Find A Grave:

Marriage: 27 Nov 1920 Manhattan NY. married 27 Nov 1920 Manhattan NY. He age 23, single, son of Charles L. Ambler & Lillian Gale. She age 24, single, daughter of William E. Smith & Margaret Miller.

### Children:

### Siblings:

- Grace Louise Ambler Burdick, 11 Jun 1903 Ossining, Westchester NY 14 Sep 1980. In the 1930 census for Ossining, Westchester NY, Grace, age 26 NY, was single, as she was in the 1940 census for the same place. She was a stenographer. She married William Bedell Burdick (1886-1949, F: 197609208) between the 1940 & 1950 censuses. In 1950, Grace Burdick, a widow, resided in Ossining, Westchester NY. She was a stenographer in a legal office. In her household was her daughter Grace L. Burdick (6 NY) & mother Lillian Outhouse (75 NY, widowed). Buried in Dale Cemetery, Ossining, Westchester NY. F: 197609219
- Richard Ambler, 19 Oct 1904 Ossining, Westchester NY 30 Dec 1949 Ossining, Westchester NY. Was a sergeant in the US in WWII, serving in Europe. Died 30 Dec 1949 after being hit on the head by a falling flagpole while walking down the street in Ossining NY on his way to catch a train. The 25-foot flagpole was in the yard of a private house at 25 Secod Rd. in Ossining, when the shaft broke off 29 Dec & hit Richard on the head. He was an interior decorator, age 44. Buried in Dale Cemetery, Ossining, Westchester NY. F: 197609268

### Notes:

Wartime:

"NY Evening World" 8 Feb 1918 p 4 Lives with mother Mrs. Lillian Outhouse in Ossining NY, age 21, formerly a clerk

Post-war:

### Obituary:

Social Security Number: 086-28-7494

### Censuses:

1900 Ossining, Westchester NY – 14 Hamilton Ave.

Charles L. Ambler, 34 NY, Jun 1866, parents b. NY, married 5 years, commercial traveler Lillian T., 27 NY, Jul 1873, parents b. NY, gave birth to 1 child, 1 child is living [wife] Charles L., Jr., 3 NY, May 1897 [son]

Henry W. Ambler, 80 NY, Jul 1820 [father]

Nellie Ambler, 36 NY, Feb 1864, parents b. NY [sister]

1905 NY state census – Ossining, Westchester NY Charles Ambler, 38 US, drug salesman Lily T., 30 US, housework Charles L., 8 US, at school Grace L., 2 US Richard, 8 months US Nellie, 40 US, housework [sister]

[all are citizens]

1910 Ossining, Westchester NY – 14 Hamilton Ave. – no one has a job listed

Lillian T. Ambler, 35 NY, parents b. NY, widow, gave birth to 3 children, 3 are living Charles L., 12 NY

Grace L, 6 NY

Richard, 5 NY

Nellie Ambler, 46 NY, single [sister-in-law]

1915 NY state census – Ossining, Westchester NY

Liman W. Outhouse, 39 US, "gardner" [sic/gardener]

Lillean Outhouse, 40 US, housework [wife]

Cass Laurins Ambler, 18 US, lighting company clerk [this is indexed as Laurins Cas; presumably the "Cass" stands for Charles – Ambler is clearly written AFTER Laurins [stepson]

Grace L. Ambler, 11 US, school [stepdaughter – indexed as Grace Cas] Richard Ambler, 10 US, school [stepson – indexed as Richard Cas]

1920 Ossining, Westchester NY – Kitchewan Rd. Lyman M. Outhouse, 44 NY, parents b. NY, farmer, truck farm

Lillian T. Outhouse, 44 NY, parents b. NY [wife]

Charles L. Ambler, 22 NY, parents b. NY, single, broker, export [stepson]

Grace L. Ambler, 16 NY, parents b. NY [stepdaughter]

Richard Ambler, 15 NY, parents b. NY [stepson]

1930 Ossining, Westchester NY – 106 Kitchawan Parkway
Charles L. Ambler, 32 NY, parents b. NY, age 28 at 1<sup>st</sup> marriage, real estate, real estate, not a veteran
Edna, 33 NY, parents b. NY< age 29 at 1<sup>st</sup> marriage,
Charles L., 2 NY

1940 Ossining, Westchester NY – 278 Cedar Lane Rd. – same house in 1935 Charles Ambler, 43 NY, owner, real estate & insurance Edna, 43 NY Charles Jr., 12 NY William Smith, 74 NY [father-in-law] Margret Smith, 64 NY [mother-in-law]

1950 Ossining, Westchester NY – Kitchewan Rd. Charles Ambler, 53 NY, proprietor, real estate Edna E. Ambler, 53 NY [wife] William A. Smith, 84 NY [father-in-law] Margaret Smith, 75 NY [mother-in-law]